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	APPROVED MINUTES



	Chair
	David Currie


	Present
	Lynn Bowman-Burns, Professor Joan Busfield, Dr Nilufer Demirkan-Jones, Professor Anthony Forster (Vice-Chancellor), Professor Fabian Freyenhagen, 
Zoe Garshong (SU President), Paul Gray, Dr Elizabeth Hall, Simon Hall, 
Jane Hamilton, Paul Jackson, Judith Judd, Professor Nancy Kula, Milan Makwana, Tim Porter, Professor Jules Pretty, Geoffrey Probert, Professor Christine Raines, Hayley Read,  Professor Martyna Sliwa, Dr Adam Wright 

Hayley Read and Martyna Sliwa withdrew from 3.25pm to 3.55pm, Tim Porter and Christine Raines left the meeting at 4.35pm.


	Apologies
	Joe Lister, Maria Stanford

	Secretary 
	Bryn Morris (Registrar and Secretary)


	In attendance 
	Monica Illsley, Andrew Keeble (Director of Finance)

	UNRESERVED BUSINESS



	1 CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS


	
	The Chair confirmed that Annual Review meetings with Council members would take place during the summer.

	39/17

	
	Members were thanked for completing their mandatory training; outstanding training would be followed up for completion by the end of July.


	40/17

	
	It was noted that a process was underway to elect two additional members of Senate to become members of Council.


	41/17

	
	The Registrar and Secretary reported the sad news that a first year student had died and a formal confirmation of the cause of death was awaited. Communications and support arrangements had been put in place for students, staff and family members. A statement had been made to local and national media. The DVC would be leading work to review the University’s policies and practice in relation to student mental health and wellbeing.

	42/17

	
	The Chair of Council noted that reflecting the importance of health and safety issues, this would be a starred first item on all future Council meetings.
	43/17

	2 STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS


	
	Agenda items 18, 19, 22 was starred for discussion. 

	44/17

	3 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS



	
	There were no declarations of interest.


	45/17

	4 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 23 JANUARY 2017 (C/17/22)


	
	Chair’s actions in relation to the notes of the meeting held on 23 January 2017 were approved.
	46/17

	5 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES



	
	None.
	47/17


	6 CHAIR’S ACTION SINCE THE LAST MEETING (C/17/23)



	
	Approved.

	48/17

	7 VICE-CHANCELLOR’S REPORT (C/16/74)

         

	
	Council noted the Vice-Chancellor’s Report.

	

	
	· The outcome of the TEF would be received on 12 May and Council would be updated at the earliest opportunity. 
Secretary’s Note: The announcement was delayed by the General Election on 8 June and then by purdah with the results released on 22 June.

	49/17

	
	· Many students on campus had not registered to vote and the university and the SU had put in place a range of activities to encourage students to register and to vote.

	50/17

	
	· The appointment process for the new post of Deputy Dean (Research) in each of the Faculties was proceeding successfully.


	51/17

	
	· Professor Aletta Norval would be taking up the post at another institution later in the year and the post of PVC (Education) would be advertised in the week of 15 May with interviews in July. The Vice-Chancellor thanked Aletta for her work, noting there would be occasions in the next six months to thank Aletta for her work at the University, both as PVC (Education) and a member of staff for 26 years. 

	52/17


	
	· The recent ransomware cyberattack had to date not affected any universities and additional IT security measures and communications, including regarding the security of home PCs, had been implemented. An interim report on IT security would be considered at the June meeting of Audit and Risk Management Committee.  

	53/17

	
	· The first advancement dinner had been successfully held at the Groucho Club, London as a means of building relationships with alumni.


	54/17

	
	In discussion it was noted that as means to respond to external challenges, a number of universities had announced restructuring. Council noted the very different strategic approach taken the by the University.

	55/17

	
	In relation to the University’s engagement with the local community, it was noted that the relationship with Colchester Borough Council was considered to be very good, and that the SU worked with students to encourage engagement.
	56/17

	
	
	

	8 2017 ADMISSIONS UPDATE (C/17/25) 

	
	Council noted that the Minimum Entry Targets (METs) for 2017-18 entry, and the financial projections contained within the proposed budget (agenda item 11, Resource Proposals and Budget), were expected to be met.

	57/17

	
	It was reported that HEFCE had noted a small decline in registrations across the sector as a whole, with some large negative swings in those universities showing declining numbers. 


	58/17

	
	Applications for places were very encouraging, but reflecting previous practice a contingency had been included in the budget to manage a variety of risks to the University’s income streams including student recruitment and research income. 


	59/17

	
	A time series report on student numbers data against a baseline to AY 2012-13 would be considered by USG on 19 June, Senate on 5 July and Council on 17 July 2017. 


	60/17

	
	In the light of changes in school level qualifications, Hayley Read offered to provide an update on qualifications reform to a future meeting. 


	61/17


	
	The Registrar and Secretary updated Council on the recent Colchester Institute five year review, where the panel had noted growth in the HE culture and increased engagement with education enhancement, including curriculum review. A wider strategic review into the continuation of the partnership would assess whether the validation arrangement was aligned with our strategic goals for partnerships and with our strategic plan and a recommendation made by USG to Senate and Council in autumn term. 

	62/17

	
	
	

	9 ESTATE MANAGEMENT SECTION (EMS) HEALTH AND SAFETY AUDIT ACTION PLAN: PROGRESS UPDATE (C/17/26) 


	
	Council noted the report from the review group established by Council to assess the adequacy of health and safety arrangements across the University’s estate. 


	63/17

	
	Plans for asbestos and Legionella had been put in place and were included for consideration and through a dashboard of issues and how they were being managed ensured Council had oversight of the issues. 


	64/17

	
	The transparency was welcomed, although some surprise was expressed that the issues that were raised (eg Legionella and power failure to lifts) did not currently have robust existing processes and management plans and Council sought additional assurance that all areas of potential risk were being addressed in a planned way.

	65/17

	
	The Registrar and Secretary noted that significant additional expenditure was proposed for long term maintenance, and it was agreed that a summary of the LTM plan with priority areas would be included in the report to Council for consideration on 17July. In addition, consideration would be given to the format of regular incident reporting to Council.  

	66/17


	10 INDEPENDENT PATHWAY PROVIDER PARTNERSHIP (C/17/27)


	
	Administrative Note: Minutes C.M.67-74/17 have been edited for reasons of confidentiality.


	67/17 -
   74/17            

	
	
	


	11 PROPOSED BUDGET 2017-18 AND REVISED FORECAST TO 2020-21 (C/17/28)


	
	The Vice-Chancellor introduced the recommendations, including the strategy for managing risk, including phased staff appointments and monitoring in relation to student recruitment. 


	75/17

	
	The budget will deliver the approved cash surplus as set out in the Strategic Plan and included provision to improve staff-student ratio and the proposed budget allowed the University to continue to invest in our facilities. Once confirmed, the impact of further borrowing on the budget would be factored in to future forecasts.
	76/17

	
	Council noted the decision of Resources Committee to authorise the Vice-Chancellor to approve the budget and staff recommendations in the paper and following discussion approved the remaining budget recommendations.
	77/17

	
	Updates will be provided to Council on 17 July and Resources Committee on 26 June during which time it will be possible to adjust staff recruitment should there be any early warning of shortfalls against budgetary and or student intake targets.
	78/17

	
	Council delegated authority to Resources committee at its meeting on 9 October and 6 November 2017 to approve, subject to achievement of budgetary and student intake targets, recruitment of additional permanent academic staff to commence in 2018-19 as set out in the paper; and that at the Resources Committee meeting on 22 January 2018 to approve additional posts and uplift to strategic funds, subject to achievement of budgetary and student intake targets.


	79/17

	
	Council approved the forecasts for the period 2018-19 to 2020-21 and that this paper be transcribed into the format for submission to HEFCE.
	80/17

	
	
	

	12 CAPITAL PROJECTS UPDATE (C/17/29) 



	
	The change request for the STEM project had been approved by circulation. 


	81/17

	
	The Innovation Centre budget had been reviewed and considered by the Knowledge Gateway Board and the University.

	82/17

	
	Council noted:
	

	
	1. The approval of the STEM building change request as recommended by Resources Committee.  
	83/17

	
	2. The risks to the Innovation Centre project budget and the current mitigations being undertaken by the Knowledge Gateway Board and noted by Resources Committee.
	84/17

	
	3. Resources Committee’s approval of the establishment of a group to review the University’s arrangements for specifying and managing capital works and to report on their findings and recommendations to Resources Committee and Council.
	85/17


	13 ESTABLISHMENT OF THE DEPARTMENT OF PSYCHOSOCIAL AND PSYCHOANALYTIC STUDIES (C/17/30) 


	
	The Deputy Vice-Chancellor introduced the paper proposing the formal transition of the Centre for Psychoanalytic Studies to a new Department of Psychosocial and Psychoanalytic Studies. The Centre had been set the challenge in 2013 to demonstrate its sustainability as a department and had largely met the objectives set for it. 


	86/17

	
	The current director of Centre, Dr Matt Ffytche would continue as Head of Department for a further year to the end of July 2018.


	87/17

	
	Council approved the following:
	88/17

	
	· The establishment of the Department of Psychosocial and Psychoanalytic Studies from 1 August 2017;
	89/17

	
	· The closure of the Centre for Psychoanalytic Studies on 
31 July 2017;
	90/17

	
	· The relocation of the Centre for Trauma, Asylum, and Refugees, and the Centre for Myth, from the Centre for Psychoanalytic Studies to the Department of Psychosocial and Psychoanalytic Studies from 
1 August 2017.
	91/17

	
	· The updating of Ordinance 25 to reflect these changes in the list of departments of the University.
	92/17

	
	
	

	14 FORMAL APPROVAL OF DOCUMENTATION FOR MEADOWS PHASE 2A AND PRIVATE PLACEMENT (C/17/31)


	
	Council was informed that the negotiations with ULiving regarding the Meadows Phase 2a contract had proceeded with expert input from External members of Council. 


	93/17

	
	Council approved the draft minutes attached as Appendix A and B circulated prior to the meeting.
	94/17

	
	
	

	15 THE PRO-VICE-CHANCELLOR (EDUCATION) (C/17/32) 


	
	Council noted the receipt of the resignation of Professor Aletta Norval as Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education).
	95/17

	
	
	

	16 DEVELOPING OUR FACULTY EDUCATION LEADERSHIP (C/17/33)


	
	Council approved the recommendation that the duties of the Deputy Dean (Education) be revised as set out in appendix A of paper C/17/33.
	96/17

	
	
	


	17 SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN AND ADULTS AT RISK POLICY (C/17/34)


	
	Council noted the revised report and approved the policy.


	97/17

	
	
	

	18 TERMLY UPDATE ON RISK MANAGEMENT AND THE STRATEGIC RISK REGISTER (C/17/35)



	
	Council approved the Strategic Risk Register and noted the detailed narrative supporting risk mitigation and the minutes from the February meeting of the Risk Management Group.


	98/17

	
	In discussion, Council asked for additional work to be undertaken to assess emerging risks and alongside a review of opportunities these issues would form the basis for discussion at the away day on 17 July. 
	99/17

	
	
	

	19 REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES 

	
	
	

	
	(a) Audit and Risk Management Committee (2 March 2017) (C/17/36)
	

	
	
	

	
	Council noted the report and approved the recommendations within.
	100/17

	
	
	

	
	(b) Resources Committee (3 April 2017) (C/17/37)
	

	
	
	

	
	Council noted the report and approved the recommendations within.
	101/17

	
	
	

	
	(c) Remuneration Committee (3 April 2017) (C/17/38) 

	

	
	Council noted the report and approved the recommendations within.
	102/17

	
	
	

	
	(d) Honorary Degrees and Honorary Fellowships Committee 
(20 March 2017) (C/17/39)
	

	
	
	

	
	Council noted the report and approved the recommendations within.
	103/17

	
	
	

	20 REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS FROM SENATE (26 APRIL 2017) 
(C/17/405) 



	
	Council noted the report and approved the recommendations within.
	104/17

	21 HEFCE’S ANNUAL PROVIDE REVIEW 2016-17 (C/17/41)  



	
	Council noted the outcome of HEFCE’s 2016-17 Annual Provider Review.
	105/17

	
	
	

	22 TACKLING SEXUAL VIOLENCE, HARASSMENT AND HATE CRIME ACTION PLAN PROGRESS REPORT (C/17/43)
 

	
	Council discussed the report noting that Patrol Officers had a broad role in supporting student safety and a review of their training was in place.

A revised definition of antisemitism from the Government had resulted in a renewed focus on this area. An independent review had been undertaken in response to one incident and recommendations had been rigorously followed up.  
	106/17

	23 ACCESS AGREEMENT 2018-19 (C/17/43) 



	
	Council noted the report.
	107/17

	
	
	

	24 DATE OF NEXT MEETING



	
	· Council meeting: Monday 17 July 2016, 9-5pm

Council members were invited to provide feedback on the papers, which had included additional information in the cover sheet to guide members as to the purpose of the report and the key issues for their consideration.


	108/17


RESERVED BUSINESS
There was no reserved business
Dr Sonia Virdee

Deputy Secretary

May 2017
Actions (in addition to recommendations approved)

	Action
	By

	1. Include Health and Safety as a starred item on future Council agenda.
	SV

	2. Provide an interim report on IT security to June meeting of ARMC.
	R Murphy

	3. Provide an update on qualificatory reform to Council.
	H Read

	4. Provide additional assurance of areas of potential risk.
	C Oldham

	5. Provide a summary of the Long Term Maintenance plan with priority areas for consideration at Council in July 2017.
	C Oldham

	6. Responsibility delegated to the Registrar and Secretary to enter into the Independent Pathway Provider Partnership, subject to the terms of the contract.
	OBM

	7. Review fee levels with the aim of optimising yield.
	JP

	8. Review figures provided by REO for the rate of indirect cost recovery, based on the overhead costs expected for actual and replacement grants.
	V Cuthill

	9. Provide an update on the recruitment of posts.
	AF

	10. Responsibility delegated to Resources Committee (9 October and 6 November) to approve, subject to achievement of budgetary and student intake targets, recruitment of permanent academic staff to replace the fixed term contact staff and further permanent academic staff to commence in 2018-19; and that at Resources Committee meeting on 22 January 2018 to approve additional posts and uplift to strategic funds, subject to achievement of budgetary and student intake targets.
	DC

	11. Submit the forecasts for the period 2018-19 to 2020-21 to HEFCE.
	SV

	12. Provide a different approach to capital cost planning in a high inflation environment.
	C Oldham

	13. Report the findings and recommendations of the Capital Review Group.
	JP

	14. Discuss the Strategic Risk Register at the Council away day in July 2017.
	AF



